
NextEra Energy Capital Holdings, Inc. 
700 Universe Blvd. 

Juno Beach, FL 33408 
 
September 7, 2022 
 

Kansas Corporation Commission 
1500 SW Arrowhead Road  
Topeka, KS 66604-4027 
 

Re:  Modified Letter Providing Financial Assurance Regarding Wolf Creek-
Blackberry 345 kV Transmission Line Operations 

Ladies and Gentlemen:  

NextEra Energy Transmission Southwest, LLC (“NEET Southwest”), a Delaware limited 
liability company, has advised its indirect parent company NextEra Energy Capital Holdings, 
Inc. (“NEECH”), a Florida corporation and wholly owned subsidiary of NextEra Energy, Inc., 
that NEET Southwest has filed applications for authority to construct, own, and operate the Wolf 
Creek-Blackberry 345 kV Transmission Line in Kansas and Missouri (the “Project”).  NEECH 
understands that NEET Southwest has entered into a Nonunanimous Settlement Agreement with 
parties in the proceeding before the Kansas Corporation Commission (“KCC”) committing that 
an affiliate provide financial assurance in support of NEET Southwest’s ownership and operation 
of the Project. 

As Vice President & Treasurer of NEECH, I am providing this letter to confirm NEECH’s 
commitment that, for the first 40 years of operation of the Project, NEECH and its successors 
and/or assigns will provide or secure equity capital injections up to $10 million per year, as 
needed to maintain the financial integrity of the Project consistent with an investment-grade 
credit profile.    Following the initial 40-year period, NEECH and its successors and/or assigns 
and NEET Southwest will review and assess whether this financial commitment remains 
necessary to maintain the financial integrity of the Project, consistent with an investment-grade 
credit profile, for the remaining depreciable life of the Project. 

 

Sincerely,  

NEXTERA ENERGY CAPITAL HOLDINGS, INC.  

By: ________________  

Name: Paul Cutler 

Title: Vice President & Treasurer 
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